Proposed GNSO resolution on revised  PDP procedures – change to ICANN by-laws

Whereas:
Article X section 3.4 of the ICANN bylaws states: “The GNSO Council is responsible for managing the policy development process of the GNSO. It shall adopt such procedures as it sees fit to carry out that responsibility, provided that such procedures are approved by the Board, and further provided that, until any modifications are recommended by the GNSO Council and approved by the Board, the applicable procedures shall be as set forth in Section 6 of this Article”. 

Article X  section 6 of the bylaws states: “Initially, the policy-development procedures to be followed by the GNSO shall be as stated in Annex A to these Bylaws”.

Annex A of the bylaws contains procedures for the GNSO policy development process;

Experience has shown that the procedures of Annex A are inappropriate for the work of the GNSO;
Recommendation 5 of the 2004 GNSO Council review recommended changing the procedures;
The ICANN by-laws are not the place for such procedures which may need to be re-visited frequently.
The GNSO Council resolves:

a) To request ICANN staff to draft a new set of procedures within 30 days reflecting the experience of previous PDPs and the recommendations of the Council review 2004;

b) To request ICANN staff  to submit those new procedures to Council for approval;

c) To request ICANN staff to then inform the Board that the Council has adopted new procedures;

d) and that therefore the Council requests the Board:

- to approve its new procedures;

- resolves to delete Article X section 6 and Annex A of the by-laws;
- resolves to change section 3.4 to read:  “The GNSO Council is responsible for managing the policy development process of the GNSO. It shall adopt such procedures as it sees fit to carry out that responsibility, provided that such procedures are approved by the Board.”

END

